
CITY OF NORTH LAS VEGAS MEETING 

AGENDA ITEM 

CIP No. 20015 Related Item: Design Consultant Amendment. 

LIST CITY COUNCIL GOAL(S):  Well - Planned Quality Growth; Safe and Livable Community 

PREPARED BY:  

 

 

Dale Daffern 

Public Works Director 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

Ryann Juden 

City Manager  

MEETING DATE:  

5/18/2022 

 

  

NUMBER: 12. 
 

SUBJECT:  

For Possible Action to Approve the First Supplemental Interlocal Contract with the Clark County Regional 

Flood Control District to Increase Funding from $698,289 to $1,485,293 for the Las Vegas Wash Cartier 

Channel, a Component of the Las Vegas Boulevard, Tonopah Avenue to Carey Avenue Project, CIP 20015. 

(Ward 1-Barron)   

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Public Works Director 

WARD: 

 1 - Councilman Barron 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council approve the First Supplemental Interlocal Contract with the Clark County Regional Flood 

Control District (CCRFCD). 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT:  $787,004  

EXPLANATION:  $   698,289 – Original Interlocal Contrac 

                             $   787,004 – First Supplemental Interlocal Contract  

                             $1,485,298 – Revised Contract Total 

Funded by CCRFCD  

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

450-290296 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

This First Supplemental Interlocal Contract (NLV10L19) has recently been approved by CCRFCD. 

 

On November 20, 2019 the City Council approved an Interlocal Contract for design, right-of-way acquisition 

and environmental mitigation for the Las Vegas Cartier Channel Project.  This project is a storm drain 

component of the Las Vegas Boulevard, Tonopah Avenue to Carey Avenue project, applies to design, right-of-

way, and environmental mitigation of proposed improvements including 10’X5’ RCB & associated facilities 

along Las Vegas Boulevard from Lake Mead Boulevard to Cartier Avenue and along Cartier Channel to Las 

Vegas Wash.  

 

This First Supplemental Interlocal Contract will increase funding in order to complete the design of this 

project. 

 

This project is funded by the CCRFCD. 

 


